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Foreword 

I would like to begin this first newsletter of the year by welcoming you all to the new 
school year. An extra special welcome goes to all those new children (and families) who are 
now in Fulfen Pre-School and Reception for the first time.  The new term has started well 
and the children are settled into their new classes. It always impresses me how confidently 
the children return. The partnership we enjoy with families is key and we thank you all in 
advance for ensuring your children arrive promptly and ready for each important day of 
schooling. 

The children continue to tell us that one of the main reasons they love their school is how 
the learning is really exciting. Our teachers really go above and beyond to bring learning to 
life! 
 
Please look at our school website - it shares how we CONTINUE to grow and IMPROVE.  A 
great deal of effort goes into making it a vital information portal for our school community 
(and further afield). The class pages share information about each year group and the staff 
that work with your children – get to know them better by clicking on their picture!  Do 
take the time to explore our website as it also contains guidance on  
everything that you need to know from key policies to important  
dates to our latest celebratory tweets.  If you haven’t already,  
follow us on Twitter using the link at the top of this Newsletter. 
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Pep the Poet 

We had the privilege of having a ‘real life’ published poet visit our school on Tuesday 20th September 2022.  Our friend, 
Pep the Poet came into school to share his poems with is all. 
 
Pep the Poet is a performance poet and wellbeing champion, who writes and performs amusing poems for children.   
 
The children had the opportunity to explore and recite many of the poems themselves. They will also had the 
opportunity to try different accents/dialects: A Geordie spider, a Scottish worm, a Brummie bumblebee and a 
Liverpudlian ant and a centipede from Dublin, to name but a few!  
                                                                                                                                  

 

 
Nathan Odejimi, Eleanor 
Jackson, Orla Haig and 
Evie Mae Mullen, Max 
Clift, Arlo Ridley-Dash, 
Oliver McGeown and 

Benjamin Ricketts, Siena 
Miligan & Bodhi King, Sky 
Webster, Charlie Adams-
Clarke, Edward Glazier, 

Esmae Gorman, 

 
Miah Williams,  Richie 

Nijjar, Vinnie Williams , 
Poppy Gould, Freya 

Phillips, Elliot Gibson-
Collins, William Kershaw, 
Jaxon-Lee Lemm, George 
Cope, Grace Hancox, Isla 
Davis, Frazer Paget, All of 

4GR, Zach Pitcher, Mrs 
Turton (for making the 

rabbit hutch), 

 
Libby Callum,  Sofia 

Jackson, Billy Taylor, Daisy 
Goldsmith, Lexi Kershaw, 
Iydan Ozdemir, All of 5S, 

Nathan Wright, Evie 
Ferneyhough, Oliver 
Benton, Riley, Olivia 
Fisher, Taio Ranger, 

Tommy Jennings, Blythe 
Pegg-Wall, 6G, Hollie 

Evans and Toby McCarthy 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

iPad Roll-out for Year 3 
 

As we continue to develop our digital strategy, children in Year 3 were presented with their 
iPads.  The ‘grand-opening’ event was a great success and the children were soon utilising 
their devices. 
 
We understand that keeping up with the times is vital in today’s world and that children at 
Fulfen use technology to support them with their learning and to become digitally literate 
in order to create content to demonstrate their learning.  Research has shown that using 
technology in this way allows children to develop their creative skills as well as think 
critically and solve problems.  Here are a few photographs from our opening day: 
 

       

Dates for your diary 
 
Individual School Photos   Tuesday 11th October 2022 
 
Roving Book Company   Wednesday 19th October 2022 
 
Parents Evening    Wednesday 19th October  3.30pm – 6.00pm 
Parents Evening    Thursday 20th October   4.45pm – 7.30pm 
 
 
Harvest Festival    Friday 21st October  KS1 – 9.30am 
           KS2 – 10.30am 


